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HEALTH CHECK COMMITMENT A WELCOME FIRST STEP IN 

INVESTING IN GENERAL PRACTICE 
 
The commitment by both major parties to invest an estimated $170 million extra over five 
years into general practice to support longer health consultations is a welcome start to better 
investment in primary care. 
 
“The support for comprehensive health checks to tackle cardiovascular disease is an 
acknowledgement of the importance of general practice to preventive health care,” AMA 
President, Dr Tony Bartone, said today. 
 
“Longer consultations enhance continuity of care, and the AMA looks forward to seeing 
further announcements detailing plans for investment in general practice in the lead-up to the 
next election. 
 
“The recent report of the Medicare Benefits Schedule General Practice and Primary Care 
Clinical Committee recognised the central role of general practice in the health system and 
called for a significant new investment in general practice. All parties must heed this advice. 
 
“Today’s announcements by the coalition and Labor, targeting one health condition, can be 
regarded as a good first step. However, much more is needed to support general practice in 
delivering holistic care to our patients and the whole community. 
 
“It is heartening to see that, as we approach the Federal Election, the major parties have turned 
their attention to better supporting general practice. 
 
“General practice is in urgent need of an injection of new funding as Australia tackles the 
growing burden of complex and chronic disease, and the need for prevention. 
 
“High quality, GP led, patient-centred primary health care is key to improving the effectiveness 
of care, preventing illness, and reducing inequality, variation, and health system costs.  
 
“There is no doubt that a significant investment now in general practice will bring the promise 
of long-term improvements in health care outcomes for patients and savings to the health 
system. 
 
“The AMA’s priorities for investment in general practice are detailed in our 2019 Pre-Budget 
Submission. We will be calling on all major parties to release full details of their general 
practice policies and their vision for Australia’s health system well ahead of the election.” 
 
The AMA Pre-Budget Submission is at https://ama.com.au/sites/default/files/budget-
submission/AMA_Budget_Submission_2019_20.pdf 
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